From: pastorflandingin@aol.com, **To:** heartbeatteam@aol.com,

Subject: Landingin-Cambodia August 2022 Prayer Letter

Date: Wed, Oct 12, 2022 12:38 pm

Attachments:

August 2022 Prayer Letter

Dear Praying Partners,

Greetings to everyone, this is Brother Francis Landingin and family, reporting from the mission field of Cambodia.

It is our joy to let you all know that we are back with our people at Grace Baptist Church Phnom Penh.



This is our second month since we arrived at the country and many exciting things happened in the last eight weeks.

Before I will start sharing, first of all, I would like to thank you all for praying for me. Last April, I was rush in the hospital and I was at the emergency room for four hours because of heart condition.

The Doctor said, I have 20% ejection fraction of my heart. I was in Intensive Care Unit for two days for strong medication and monitoring.



After three days of being in the hospital, the Doctor finally allow me to go home and continue my medication.

With the help of my wife Rachel, we are in and out of clinics and attending doctor's appointment every other day in last six weeks for my heart monitoring.

We are thankful for the provision of the Lord especially for my hospital bills when we do not have health insurance.

I'm still on medication and will continue to do so as my doctor advice.

With all the health issues and the risk I am facing, I am committed and determine together with family to go back to Cambodia.

At the end of the month of May, my whole family was able to travel back in Cambodia as the country continue to allow foreigners to enter.

To reunite with our church people and to the ministry were God called to us is really an exciting day for us.

Last July 3rd, Sunday morning, we have four first time visitors and two young men made their public profession of faith.

After witnessing to this two young men, Brother SengHong and Brother Pisey received Jesus Christ as their Lord and Saviour. Praise the Lord!





Starting this August, we will begin our baptism class with seven candidate for baptism. Here are their names, Ling-Ling, Leng, Pisey, SengHong, Narak, Thear and Aldrich. Please remember these new converts in your prayers as they continue to grow in their spiritual life and get involve in serving the Lord.



As we return to Cambodia, I am also excited to resume our church building construction. The workers are working hard to put this place together. They just finished installing the metal roof for the church auditorium and for the parsonage.

They are working now to put up the wall around the church building and the two men's restrooms and two women's restrooms.

















We are preparing this place for our upcoming twelve year church anniversary this year and as soon as this place gets done, we will have an Evangelistic Sunday Anniversary. We are praying and planning to invite 200 to 250 people in the village and we are going to feed them and at the same time, preach the gospel to them.

Lord willing, there are 200 to 250 people that will sit under this roof and will hear the gospel of the Lord Jesus Christ. Pray that many will come and receive Jesus as their savior.

This place will be the home and training ground for our Children's Home Ministry and Bible School, this place will also be use as we start an English School Ministry in the village. There are two large public school near the church property and also neighboring villages around the area, this is a great opportunity to reach the students and all ages who wants learn English using the English Bible. We are excited to execute this plan and to see the fruits as we continue to sow the seed of the Word of God in the hearts of the many Cambodian people.

Please pray and consider helping us, we have eight windows in our church auditorium and we need to install three column sliding glass in each window and one window will cost \$250.

If you are able and God touches your heart to give in this need, we will appreciate it. This is the sample picture of the three column sliding glass window.



We are grateful for your partnership with us as we continue to labor here in Southeast Asia for the cause of Christ.

Your prayers and financial support makes a big difference. Your investment in the work of God here in Cambodia is not in vain in the Lord.

As we continue to build and develop this God-given place to us, every help that you will give and extend to us will be a great blessing to our ministry.

We are thankful and encourage to witness the progress of this place but there are still many things that we pray and we desire to accomplish.

Thank you for your love for my family and for the ministry here in Cambodia. We really appreciate you all. We love you and always praying for you all.

Together We Serve, Brother Francis Landingin and Family Grace Baptist Church Phnom Penh, Cambodia



Support Address: Heartbeat International Missions P.O. Box 1941 Elizabethton, TN 37644-1941 423-707-5468